
Town of Chatham 
November 1, 2018 
 
Attendance:Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Patricia Pitman, Alan Eastman 
 
Meeting called to order. 
Minutes for Octoberwere accepted as written. 
Vouchers were signed. 
 
Mail: 
The Selectmen received an email from the Historical Society. It was an 
update as to the progress that they are making. The email will be 
placed in the minutes book. 
 
Land Use Change Form was signed by the Selectmen. 
 
The Postmaster sent a letter to the Selectmen asking them to move the 
mailbox. The Selectmen will contact the Postmaster and try to work 
something out. 
 
The N. County Council is looking for a new representative from 
Chatham to attend meetings. Currently Bill Perry is listed. 
 
The Equalization paper was signed and will be returned to Rod Wood. 
 
The Selectmen agreed to retain $110,000 in fund equity. The tax rate 
was reviewed. 
 
Other: 
Lisa Lewis had asked the Selectmen if they wanted to hire Boucher to 
remove the tree that needs to be cut. The Selectmen approved 
spending up to $500 to have the tree removed. Micah will let Boucher 
know. 



 
Wayne Infinger spoke with Jeanine Devincent. He told her that the 
Selectmen and the Road Agent would meet with her as soon as they 
can to discuss damage that was done to her property. 
 
Jim Innis had contacted the town to discuss the bridge that in located 
on Deer Hill Road. It was explained to Mr. Innis that the bridge is in the 
town of Stow. 
 
Bill Perry wanted to know if the town would support Spectrum bringing 
cable to the town. The Selectmen stated that they would support it but 
were not willing to fund the project using town money. 
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
 
 


